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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2017-0024 would change the name of Kent Fire Department Regional Fire Authority to Puget Sound Regional Fire Authority based on a name change made by the governance board by resolution.

BACKGROUND

Kent Fire Department Regional Fire Authority. The Kent Fire Department Regional Fire Authority (RFA)[footnoteRef:1] currently provides services within the cities of Kent, Covington, and SeaTac, as well as in unincorporated King County. The RFA covers approximately 60 square miles and protects a population of over 177,000. [1:  http://pugetsoundfire.org/] 


The RFA is governed by a governance board that includes six voting members and two non-voting members: three members appointed from the Kent City Council, three members from the Board of Commissioners for Fire District 37, one non-voting member from the Covington City Council, and one non-voting member from the SeaTac City Council. 

The RFA has been engaged in formal discussions involving the potential annexation of the City of Tukwila Fire Department and Maple Valley Fire and Rescue.

Name Change Request. RCW 52.30.060 allows local fire protection districts to apply to change their names, “by resolution of the board of fire commissioners of the district, upon the adoption of a resolution approving the change by the county legislative authority of the county in which all, or the largest portion, of a fire protection district is located.”

The RFA governance board has followed this procedure, adopting Resolution No. 108 (see Attachment 2 to this staff report) on June 20, 2016. The resolution notes that the name change is sought because, “the Governance Board has determined that the current name, because of its narrow geographic focus, is not adequately representative of the citizens served by the RFA and may impede the future expansion of the RFA to other jurisdictions.” 

Proposed Ordinance 2017-0024 would provide the County Council’s approval of the name change. 

ANALYSIS

The proposed name change complies with the terms of RCW 52.30.060. The ordinance before the committee today would approve the name change as resolved by the RFA governance board through Resolution 108.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2017-0024
2. Resolution No. 108, Kent Fire Department Regional Fire Authority 
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